
OBA
NEWSLETTER

DECEMBER 2022

Contents

Welcome from the Principal

Lifeguard Qualifications

MMA in PE!

Youth Sport Trust

Sports Trip to Edge Hill 
University

Into Film

Mr Smyth’s Art Work Displayed 
as Part of Popular Exhibition

Celebration Eve at OBA

OBA’s Food Bank Challenge 
Supports Local Community

OBA Careers Convention

Xmas Jumper Day

Christmas Carol Singing

Year 8 Maths classes go head-to-
head!

OBA Repair Shop

Primary students brave the cold 
for OBA show

Little Shop of Horrors

OBA Winter Warmer Project

Year 11 Mock Results

It’s a Tie!

Reward week at OBA

Parent View

a E-Safety Update

Welcome and Goodbyes

New Arrivals

Fit 4 Life

Strep A Fact Sheet

Click on the links below

www.ormistonbolingbrokeacademy.co.uk

4th January - School re-opens after the Christmas break

12th January - Year 12 and 13 progress Evening

26th January - Year 9 Progress Evening

7th February - Year 11 Photos

20th–24th February - Half Term 

Key
Dates

Our long-awaited Christmas break is 
finally here! The end of the year is often a 
good time to reflect and as I read through 
this edition of the newsletter, I feel proud 
of the many ways our staff and students 
continue to go above and beyond. 
Fundraising, donations, the school show, 
and various celebration events are just 
some of the ways that members of the 
OBA family have dared to shine this term.

In times of increasing hardships, it is 
heart-warming to read so much positivity 
and I hope, like me, this edition puts a 
smile on your face too.

School will be closed throughout the 
Christmas period, but our emails will be 
monitored at regular intervals should 
you have any issues that you need to 
raise. The email address is admin@ob-
ac.co.uk. Advice lines and emergency 
contact numbers for external agencies 
and support services can also be found 
on our school website and social media 
accounts.

I wish you all a very happy and safe break 
with your families and loved ones.

Mrs Evans 
Principal
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Lifeguard Qualifications
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A big well done to Louis Marron and Lewin Nickson 
who have recently completed their lifeguarding course 
at Brookvale Recreation Center. This course was 
organised, and partly funded, by the academy and 
the boys worked very hard to complete the course. 
They both now have lifeguarding jobs because of their 
successful completion of this qualification. 

Lifeguard 
Qualifications

The academy’s trained Sports Leaders 
have led their first Youth Sport Trust ‘I 
have the power’ project session. 

Sports leaders planned and led 13 year 
7 students in activities designed to 
build friendships and foster a sense of 
belonging, self-belief, resilience, and 
cooperation. 

Miss Mc Auliffe, Head of Pe, commented 
that, “Students and leaders walked out 
of the session very happy and looking 
forward to the next session.” 

Activities included: 

1.	 TEAMWORK 
Stay on the bench but 
organise yourself in 
alphabetical order without 
coming off the bench.

2.	 PROBLEM SOLVING 
Get the ball to the other 
side using drain pipes.

3.	 COMMUNICATION 
‘Spiderball’ - in a circle use 
names, interesting parts of 
their life and sequences to 
pass the ball.

4.	 LISTENING 
Move and Match - 
students dance around to 
music and when a leader 
shouted a category (hair 
colour, eye colour etc) 
students had to run to 
someone with that colour. 

5.	 ACTIVE 
Pass the hoop - in a 
circle holding hands, the 
group must get everyone 
through the hoop in the 
fastest possible time.

Youth Sport Trust
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PE students studying Mixed Martial Arts have benefitted from the expertise 
of a qualified MMA instructor. Simon from Foundation MA visited OBA over a 
6-week period to develop new foundation movement with our students and 
to improve their knowledge of how to protect themselves, build resilience, 
manage anger, increase concentration, and instill will power. 

Miss Mc Aulliffe, Head of Pe, said “It has been exciting for students to have the 
opportunity to do MMA in school and they have absolutely loved the sessions!”

MMA IN PE! 
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Sports Trip 
to Edge Hill 
University

On Wednesday 9th November students from Years 11, 12 
and 13 students went to Edge Hill University to explore 
their career options and courses for a future in Sport. On 
arrival students were given a tour of the site and facilities 
before experiencing a lecture about the courses on offer 
at Edge Hill and how to apply for them. 

Students were fortunate to then have the chance to 
participate in two university sessions on the following 
courses - Sports Management, Sports and Exercise 
Science, PE and School Sport, Sports Therapy and Sports 
Coaching. 

Mr King, PE teacher commented that, “Sessions were 
interactive and full of information. It was a beneficial and 
memorable day for all the students.”
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Media studies student, Owen 
Mainwaring recently secured a 
place with The Film Academy to 
write and produce a short film. 
Owen completed the application 
form using his own initiative 
and successfully gained a place 
on the highly sought-after 
programme.

Following an intense 7 hour 
zoom meeting which involved 
hearing from previous candidates 
on the course, Owen and peers 
were invited to The Story House 
in Chester. Students pitched 
ideas and Owen’s synopsis about 
an actor in a play who was in 
competition with another actor 
who tried to kill him, making him 

hallucinate and go insane, was 
successful in being taken forward 
to production.

Following sessions involved 
developing the script which 
Owen described as being really 
exciting.

On the filming day, Owen 
was assigned the role of 
cinematographer. He commented 
that this was a surprise because 
it was a 360 camera so he 
downloaded an app on his phone 
and managed everything from 
there!

The following 2 days involved 
the whole team contributing to 
editing the film which would be 

watched  via a VR headset.

The experience culminated in 
Owen’s friends and family being 
invited to watch a premiere of 
the film in the Story House on 
the 13th December.

What a fantastic opportunity – 
well done Owen!

Into Film

www.ormistonbolingbrokeacademy.co.uk
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Mr Smyth’s Art Work 
Displayed as Part of 
Popular Exhibition

Mr Smyth’s Art Work

www.ormistonbolingbrokeacademy.co.uk

Art teacher and Artist Mr Smyth, in 
collaboration with Photographer, 
Lee Harrison and SSE Plc have 
been working on an ambitious 
project to record the iconic station 
Fiddle’s Ferry PowerStation before 
the closure in March 2020. The 
aim of the project is to create a 
visual historical archive for future 
generations to see the power 
station in full operation through 
to the site being decommissioned. 
Mr Smyth said, “It has been a 
privilege to have been granted 
exclusive access to all areas 
within the powerstation working 
collaboratively with Lee and SSE 
plc to record the inner life of 
the station, exploring different 
aspects of Fiddlers from a series 
of vantage points and locations. I 
am proud to be able to artistically 
preserve the stations industrial 
heritage”.

Their widely acclaimed work titled 
‘The Cloud Factory: End of an 
Era’ has recently been on display 
as part of The Fiddlers Ferry 
Exhibition at Warrington Museum 
and was hugely popular. Although 
this has now ended, a snapshot 
of the amazing documentation 
pieces can be viewed at - The 
Cloud Factory - Fiddlers Ferry 
Power Station - YouTube which 
depicts a short overview of the 
exhibition. 

Mr Smyth and Lee will continue 
to document the next phase of 
the Powerstations life, demolition, 
regeneration and rebirth which 
will result in the second of 3 
exhibitions planned soon.

As an academy we are hugely 
proud of Mr Smyth’s achievements 
and look forward to seeing his 
work on display again as the next 
phase progresses. 

Congratulations Mr Smyth!



OBA was delighted to host a special 
celebration event to recognise our 
student’s ongoing hard work.

Award winners were invited to 
attend the glitzy ceremony, along 
with their families, to receive 
their certificates and prizes at 
the academy. Balloons, dressed 
tables, tea light candles and cake 
stands laden with treats helped to 
transform the dance and drama 
theatre into a glamorous setting 
for the second year of prestigious 
celebrations. 

Students from last year’s Year 11 and 
13 cohorts had been nominated by 
teaching staff for awards including 
Highest Achiever, Subject Awards 
and Attendance. Trophy awards 
were also given to celebrate the 
best Progress 8 score and the 
highest-ranking grades across the 
year group.

Special congratulations went 
to Jack Highton in Year 11 who 
scooped both of these accolades. 
Jack was praised by staff members 

for consistently working hard and 
pushing himself to get high grades. 
Alongside this, he supported his 
peers and attended enrichment 
sessions after school every week.

Additional nominations were made 
for students who had persisted and 
succeeded in the face of adversity 
and special ‘Perseverance’ awards 
were given to commend these 
efforts, including to Chantelle 
O’Neill Kelly in Year 11 and Engy 
Hamido-Desouki in Year 13 for their 
achievements. 

Chantelle was praised for her hard 
work and determination to succeed 
despite having to overcome several 
challenging situations. 

Engy was described as a diligent 
and conscientious student who 
always goes above and beyond to 
achieve the best possible outcomes. 
Engy has taken on a range of 
additional qualifications to secure 
her place at university, and she is 
the first person from OBA to go on 
to study a degree in Medicine.

The academy was honored as 
part of the celebrations to grant 
Ruby Bramwell and Ben Kavanagh 
with awards in memory of Miss 
Clarke, a much loved and missed 
OBA colleague and teacher. 
The academy has thanked Miss 
Clarke’s family who sponsored 
the ‘Outstanding Science’ award 
trophies and reward vouchers for 
the second year running. 

Principal, Mrs Evans, said:

“It was a real pleasure to welcome 
students and their families back 
into the academy to celebrate their 
hard work and commitment. I have 
been impressed by so many of 
these students over the past couple 
of years, watching them deal 
maturely with the demands of their 
GCSE and A Level courses’ whilst 
managing to adapt and persevere 
when challenges came their way. 

Congratulations to all our award 
recipients – the OBA family is 
extremely proud of each one of 
you.”

Celebration Eve at OBA
OBANEWSLETTER
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In the weeks running up to the Christmas season, 
students and staff across school have rallied around 
to gather much-needed supplies to support the local 
Runcorn Foodbank.

The local foodbank has been in desperate need of 
stocks for Christmas and this year. Along with the 
usual non-perishable items, they also expressed 
a real need for hygiene products, pet food and 
puddings, and with the support of Maths Teacher 
Mark Robinson, who organised a fun inter-form group 
competition, the academy met the requirements head 
on.

Mr Robinson challenged each form group to have 
their own collection, with a free hot breakfast on offer 
for the form bringing in the most items.

Students across the academy, supported the drive 
and over a six-week period thousands of items were 
brought into school. Form 7CME, whose tutor is Mr 

Milne, managed an amazing collection of over 700 
items with form 7E, headed up by Mr Mercer, coming 
a very close second.

The wining forms were treated to a group breakfast 
for their magnificent efforts, but the school is 
extremely proud of all their students for getting 
involved and embracing the opportunity. Mr Robinson 
will be handing over the collection to the community 
hamper project and Runcorn foodbank in time for 
Christmas, on behalf of the academy.

Discussing the impressive charitable efforts, Mark 
Robinson said: 

“I’m thrilled with the response to the competition 
and amazed at the lengths the staff and students 
have gone to in order to support their local 
community. As a school we are delighted to have 
been able to make such a significant contribution to 
those in our area who need it the most.” 

www.ormistonbolingbrokeacademy.co.uk

OBA’s Food Bank 
Challenge Supports 
Local Community.
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On Thursday 8th December OBA 
students in Years 10, 11, 12 and 
13 attended an exciting careers 
convention here at the academy. 
Students had the opportunity to 
meet and chat to representatives 
from a wide variety of employers, 
colleges, universities, apprenticeship 
providers and other post-16 and 
post-18 opportunities. Over 30 
exhibitors attended, representing 
professions including the creative 
industries, land-based careers, 
engineering, the chemical industry, 
travel, and the armed forces, 
along with apprenticeship and 
T-Level providers who are currently 
recruiting.

Mr Oakes, Assistant Principal, 
Responsible for Personal 
Development, said, “The convention 
was a brilliant opportunity for 
students to find out more about 
a variety of careers they may 
be interested in. Students were 
advised beforehand of who would 
be attending the event and spent 
some time the day prior thinking 
about who they may want to talk 
to and what questions they could 
ask. I was really impressed on the 
day by the way students interacted 
with our external guests and many 
of the employers took the time to 
comment on how much they had 
enjoyed speaking with our learners.”

OBA is committed to preparing 
our students for their next steps. 
Our careers convention, alongside 
our career’s education in Lessons 
for Life, one-to-one interviews with 
our career’s advisors, visits from 
employers and colleges and online 
support at www.oba-careers.co.uk, 
provides our learners with all the 
information they need to make 
thoroughly informed choices about 
their future.

www.ormistonbolingbrokeacademy.co.uk

OBA Careers Convention
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Christmas cheer was spread across the 
academy as staff and students joined in 
celebrating National Christmas Jumper 
Day. The annual initiative was held this 
year on Thursday 8th December and some 
fabulously festive jumpers could be seen in 
the school corridors!  A great effort from 
the OBA family meant that just under £300 
was raised on the day to donate to our 
neighbours, Halton Haven Hospice.

www.ormistonbolingbrokeacademy.co.uk

Xmas 
Jumper 
Day 
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Christmas Carol 
Singing 
Music students from Year 7 have been getting 
in the Christmas spirit this term with some 
community carol singing! 

Alongside, Mr Tallant, Head of Music at OBA, 
students have been excited to visit visited Asda, 
Runcorn Shopping City, Halton Haven Hospice 
and Beechcroft Nursing home after rehearsing 
each week in their lessons. 

Students did OBA proud and parents/carers, 
residents and members of the public who came to 

watch all commented on how much they enjoyed 
the performances. 

Mr Tallant, said “I am proud of our year 7’s who 
have made a fantastic start towards studying 
Music at OBA. Performing in public takes a lot of 
courage which all our students displayed whilst 
having some fun! They certainly brought a lot of 
Christmas cheer and successfully raised well over 
£100 for Halton Haven Hospice. Well done all!”



A math’s riddle competition 
between two top set classes in 
Year 8 took place on Thursday 
8th December. Maths teacher, Mrs 
Shah commented, “There were 
some contentious decisions, 
plenty or arguing, emotions were 
high, and a lot of fun was had!”

Year 8 Maths classes

www.ormistonbolingbrokeacademy.co.uk
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Year 8 Maths classes 
go head-to-head!

Ellie May Hughes

Abigail Kelly

Safia Mason

Harry Marshall 

Mark Adkins

Congratulations to the winners!
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This term the academy 
launched the first installment 
of its ‘OBA Repair Shop’. 
The brand-new initiative, set 
up by Miss Holmes, helps to 
repair and alter garments of 
students clothing to make 
them for for purpose again. 
Supported by her mum, Mrs 
Holmes, a seamstress with 
over 45 years’ experience, 
Miss Holmes encouraged 
students to drop off any items 
of clothing that need some 
TLC. Alterations included 
fixing buttons and zips, taking 
hems up, repairing blazer 
pockets and re-sewing ties. 

The repair shop will be back 
in the new year so keep 
hold of anything that needs 
stitching and keep an eye on 
our social media channels for 
new dates.

OBA Repair Shop

www.ormistonbolingbrokeacademy.co.uk
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Primary students brave 
the cold for OBA show

75 year 5 pupils braved the subzero temperatures in 
the penultimate week of term to make it the matinee 
performance of our annual school show. This year 
the cast presented ‘A little Shop of Horrors’ and in 
addition to being wowed with our students’ fantastic 
performances, Year 5 were enthralled by the show’s 
enormous human-gobbling plant! 

Pupils and staff from Brookvale Primary School, 
Murdishaw West Primary School and Windmill Hill 
Primary school started their visit to OBA with some 

hot drinks and food in the canteen after arriving at 
the academy in -5 conditions! 

Following breakfast, pupils from the 3 local schools 
were treated to a sneak preview of the show ahead 
of its opening night performance to parents/carers 
and friends of OBA. A live Q&A session with the cast 
and directors also allowed pupils to find out more 
information about the logistics of the show and the 
special effects they had just seen. Everyone wanted 
to know who was in the plant!

Primary students

www.ormistonbolingbrokeacademy.co.uk
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On Monday 12th, Tuesday 13th 
and Wednesday 14th December 
OBA students put on dazzling 
performances of ‘Little Shop of 
Horrors’. The pupils’ hard work and 
dedication shone through as they 
nailed all the lines and hit every note 
perfectly. 

Mrs Quinn, Director commented, “As 
always, I could not be prouder of 
all that the students have achieved 
being part of the “Little Shop of 
Horrors” cast, band and crew. 
They have all worked tirelessly for 
months rehearsing late into the 
evening 3 nights a week to polish 
and perfect every song and dance 
number as well as nailing every 
scene change and cue. As they 

say in show business; The show 
must go on and it most definitely 
has regardless of the students and 
staff facing some challenges not to 
mention the weather! Every year 
the students out do themselves 
and they should give themselves a 
massive pat on the back because 
they thoroughly deserve it, well 
done everyone! 

That just leaves me to say THANK 
YOU to everyone who made 
it possible; firstly, our site and 
maintenance staff for all their 
support especially out of hours, 
the canteen staff for providing 
refreshments during the interval, 
cleaning staff for ensuring 
everywhere was gleaming, staff who 

assisted with front of house each 
night, all the parents/carers and 
audience who attended each night 
even in the icy weather conditions 
and last but by no means least my 
amazing Performing Arts colleagues 
who, without them I would be 
lost; Mrs Foulder - Co Director, Ms 
Power - Choreographer, Mr Tallant 
& Mrs Cathcart - Musical Directors...
you are all AMAZING the best team 
ever!”

The audiences were really impressed 
with the performances often 
mentioning how professional the 
production was. We want to say 
a big congratulations to everyone 
involved in the show – you dared to 
shine and were all stars! 

Little Shop of Horrors

2022

www.ormistonbolingbrokeacademy.co.uk

Little Shop of Horrors
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For the past month, Staff and students across the academy 
have been donating items for our annual community ‘Winter 
Warmer’ initiative. Thank you to everyone who has contributed 
– by giving a little, together we really have achieved a lot! 
The 40 packaged food hampers and toys/gifts will now be 
distributed to families, both in our school and local community, 
over the Christmas period.

OBA Winter Warmer Project

www.ormistonbolingbrokeacademy.co.uk

OBA Winter 
Warmer Project

Thank you to everyone who has made this initiative a success!
	l £280 donations made via the School Gateway

	l £100 Vouchers from Aldi

	l £200 of snacks and Aldi vouchers from Mrs...... Year 6 teacher at St Martins on behalf of her family’s 
businesses – Prestige Auto repairs and Campbell Sports Media.

	l Food bank donations from school collection organised by Mr Robinson

	l Food donations from Supporting living on Halton Road.

	l Donations from staff (gifts and food from Abbi Fenner and Victoria Ryan in particular)

	l A selection of gifts, toys, selection boxes, chocolates from a collection organised by Jane Rostance. 

	l Hamper
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Following a week of mock exams in 
November, Year 11 students took part 
in a mock results day which mimicked 
the official results process. All Students 
took part in an assembly with Mr Evans 
and Miss Fitzgerald, Assistant Principal 
responsible for progress at the academy, 
which addressed feelings and emotions 
after the results along with next steps. 
After the assembly students went back 
to lesson to fill in a reflection sheet which 
will be discussed with academic mentors 
in the new year. All Year 11 students 
have an allocated academic mentor to 
help guide them through the potential 
stresses and strains of the final year. For 
more details on this, please contact Mrs 
Hasty – n.hasty@ob-ac.co.uk

The Autumn term house 
competition was very closely 
fought out by two houses this 
year. Last year’s champions 
Orion slipped to bottom place 
just behind Pegasus, leaving 
Draco and Ursa to battle for 
top spot, after months of 
competitions including star 
points, attendance, sports, 
countdown and the famous 
bake off the two houses 
couldn’t be split, resulting in 
our first ever tied competition. 
Well done Draco and Ursa!

Year 11 Mock Results

www.ormistonbolingbrokeacademy.co.uk

Year 11 Mock Results

It’s a Tie!
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Reward week at OBA
The penultimate week of term was rewards week 
at the academy with every year group celebrating 
success in their year group assemblies. Each 
assembly was started by Mrs Evans and then 
Heads of Year, Pastoral Managers and Form 
Tutors took over to deliver the certificate and 
voucher rewards. Two students per each subject 
received an academic award along with rewards 
for 100% attendance and a special tutor and 
head of year nomination. Mrs Evans said, “It was 
fantastic to have the opportunity to reward so 
many wonderful achievements. The vast number 
of students nominated for awards this term really 
reflects how many of our students are embracing 
the academy motto and really daring to shine. 
Congratulations to all students who received an 
award or got a mention – your efforts are being 
noticed and appreciated.”

Parent View We are always looking to gather parent voice and one of the ways we do this is using the Ofsted 
‘Parent View’ survey. If you have a couple of minutes spare we would be grateful if you could please click on 
this link to complete a short questionnaire - Welcome to Ofsted Parent View | Ofsted Parent View Your time 
and views are very much appreciated.

Pupil Premium Report The Pupil Premium Spend Strategy 2021 has been published on our website (Click here 
to view) we welcome any feedback; this can be sent to Mrs Fitzgerald c.fitzgerald@ ob-ac.co.uk

www.ormistonbolingbrokeacademy.co.uk

Parent View

Reward week at OBA
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a E-Safety Update
For children and adults alike, 
group chats can provide a 
very useful way of keeping in 
touch. However, group chats are 
also often the cause of digital 
safeguarding concerns. To raise 

awareness of the risks and dangers 
of group chats, please see below a 
summary of group chat risks and 
dangers which has been produced 
by our partners at National Online 
Safety.

Should you require any further 
advice or support with online 
safety please contact our Digital 
Safeguarding Coordinator Mr 
Hussey – l.hussey@ob-ac.co.uk

...

www.ormistonbolingbrokeacademy.co.uk
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The following members of staff will be joining the 
academy from January 2022 and we are delighted to 
welcome them to our OBA Family; 

Miss Smith	 Cover Supervisor              

Miss Melia	 Pastoral Manager             

Mrs Vichos	 Pastoral Manager

Mr Houslay	 Teacher of Science          

Miss Gentry	 Teaching Assistant

Miss Smith	 Cover Supervisor

We would also like to say thank you and good luck 
to the following members of staff who leave the 
academy this term for pastures new: 

Miss Greenwood	 IZONE Coordinator

Miss Hicklin	 Teacher of English

Mr Kendrick	 Teacher of Science

Mr Milne	 Teacher of IT and Computer 
Science

Mrs Taylor-Edwards	 Teacher of English

Miss Walsh	 Teacher of English

Mr Kelley	 Cleaner

Another congratulations 
to Mr Crawley and his 
wife on the early arrival 
of their super cute baby 
boy Finlay Crawley, born 
on the 11th November, 
weighing a dinky 4lb 6oz!

Congratulations to Ms 
Clemencon and her 
partner who welcomed 
their gorgeous baby 
boy, Jordan Clemencon 
Finnigan.

On Monday 3rd October 
Mr Hussey and his partner 
welcomed their beautiful 
baby boy, Jamie Anthony 
Hussey weighing 8lbs and 
8oz. Congratulations!

Welcome and Goodbyes

New Arrivals 

www.ormistonbolingbrokeacademy.co.uk
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HAS GONE
DIGITAL!

Who is it for? This programme is for parents/carers of children aged
4-13 years who want to make healthier lifestyle choices, grow in to a
healthy weight, get more active, sleep better, feel more energetic and
generally feel healthier!

How to get started:

  Download the app from Google Play or the App 
Store (scan the QR code to go directly to the store)    

 Sign up using the invite ID OBA

Your coach will be in touch and you will get:

 Regular content, videos and tips
 Weekly updates with your coach via the app

The app lets you work towards your own family goals, at your own 
pace and when it suits you.

To find out more, call Halton Health Improvement Team
0300 029 0029 or email HIT@halton.gov.uk

Ac
ce

ss
 the FREE programm

e w
ith our app! 

www.ormistonbolingbrokeacademy.co.uk

Fit 4 Life
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Fact sheet for schools and parents 
about Group A Streptococcus 
(GAS)/Scarlet Fever. 

What is Group A Streptococcus? 

Group A Streptococcus or 
Streptococcus pyogenes is a 
bacterium that can be found in the 
throat and on the skin. People may 
carry it and have no symptoms of 
illness or may develop infection. 

How is it spread? 

Group A Streptococcus survives in 
throats and on skin for long enough 
to allow easy spread between people 
through sneezing and skin contact. 
People who are currently carrying 
the bacteria in the throat or on the 
skin may have symptoms of illness or 
they may have no symptoms and feel 
fine. In both cases, these bacteria 
can be passed on to others. 

What kinds of illnesses 
are caused by Group A 
Streptococcus? 

Most Group A Streptococcus 
illnesses are relatively mild, with 
symptoms including a sore throat 
(“strep throat”), scarlet fever or 
a skin infection such as impetigo. 
However, on rare occasions, these 
bacteria can cause other severe and 
sometimes life-threatening diseases. 
Although scarlet fever is usually a 
mild illness, it should be treated with 
antibiotics to minimise the risk of 
complications and reduce the spread 
to others. 

The symptoms of scarlet fever 
include a sore throat, headache, 
fever, nausea and vomiting. This is 
followed by a fine red rash which 
typically first appears on the chest 
and stomach, rapidly spreading to 
other parts of the body. On more 
darklypigmented skin, the scarlet 
rash may be harder to spot, but it 
will still feel like ‘sandpaper’. The 
face can be flushed red but pale 
around the mouth. Children who 
have had chickenpox or influenza 
(‘flu) recently are more likely to 
develop more serious infection 
during an outbreak of scarlet fever 
and so parents should remain 
vigilant for symptoms such as a 
persistent high fever, cellulitis (skin 
infection) and arthritis (joint pain 
and swelling). If you are concerned 
for any reason please seek medical 
assistance immediately. 

What is invasive Group A 
Streptococcal (iGAS) disease? 

Although rare, invasive Group A 
Streptococcus disease may occur 
when bacteria get into parts of the 
body where bacteria are not usually 
found. These infections are called 
invasive Group A Streptococcal 
disease and can be very serious and 
even life-threatening. 

What are the symptoms of 
invasive Group A Streptococcal 
disease? 

The most important thing to be 
aware of are the early signs and 
symptoms of invasive Group A 

Streptococcal disease. 

These are: 

• High Fever 
• Severe muscle aches 
• Localised muscle tenderness 
• Redness at the site of a wound 

What should I do if my child 
becomes unwell? 

If your child becomes unwell contact 
your GP practice. Alternatively, you 
can call NHS111 and you should also 
call NHS111 if your surgery is closed. 

If my child is unwell, should they 
stay off school?

 If your child becomes unwell with 
these symptoms you should contact 
your GP practice or call NHS111 
(which operates a 24/7 service) to 
seek advice. If your child is unwell 
they should stay off school until they 
are better. 

What else can I do to prevent 
my child from becoming unwell? 

Because Group A Streptococcal 
disease is spread through coughing, 
sneezing and skin contact, its’s 
important to have good hand 
hygiene and catch coughs and 
sneezes in tissues and throw these 
away. If you are unwell, stay at home 
and seek medical advice. This will 
all help limit the spread of other 
infections, which are common this 
time of year
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